Rura nicipality of
LAKESHORE

April 25™, 2024

The RM of Lakeshore supports, and is dedicated to fostering an inclusive environment where all
people are treated equally regardless of Religion, Ethnicity or Orientation. We do not condone any
actions or statements that are disrespectful or counterproductive to the goals of Reconciliation.

We feel that is is important to address the recent remarks of Mountain View School Division Board
Trustee for Ward 2, at the April 22", 2024 meeting of the Mountain View School Division, as they are
in direct violation of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s principles and recommended
actions. The presentation and racial remarks made do not represent the RM of Lakeshore’s beliefs
and core values in any way, shape, or form.

The RM of Lakeshore, and its Council wish to reassure members of the Municipality that we will
continue to support the recommendations as outlined by the Truth and Reconciliation Commision
and lead the way to a healthy community where all people are equal and are treated with respect
and dignity.

We are confident that the Trustees of the Mountain View School Division will be taking appropriate
actions in respect to this matter.

Let it be known that EVERYONE, regardless of race, religion, or affiliations, is welcome in the Rural
Municipality of Lakeshore.

Respectfully,

The Council of the RM of Lakeshore



